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Will Rogers Coliseum Renovations: 
  
As I am sure many of you have heard, in March 2025, the historic Will Rogers Coliseum will begin highly 
anticipated renovations aimed at enhancing the visitor experience for future events. As a result, both 
the Coliseum and the adjacent Burnett Building stalls will be undergoing upgrades.   
 
The stalls in the Burnett Building are expected to be completed prior to our World Show in 2025, however the 
Coliseum will not be available for this year's World Show.   
 
Classes that are traditionally held in the Coliseum will be relocated to the Watt Arena, the John Justin Arena 
and possibly the Pavillion and the newly renovated arena between the Swine and Sheep arena.   
 
The renovations to the Will Rogers Coliseum are expected to be complete by January of 2026, which will 
ensure that our 2026 World Show will be held in the newly renovated Coliseum.  We will keep our membership 
updated if any changes occur in the future. 
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